
January 19th, 1928.

Confidential.

Samuel V". Cohen, Bsc., 
Dominion Express Building, 
Montreal »

2Zy dear Hr. Cohen:-
Since receiving your letter of 

January 13th I have ascertained the attitude of 
the Principal of Trafalgar Institute and of some 
members of the Board. I think it only fair to you 
to say that the Principal has decided to refuse 
all applications from Jewish children. I may add 
that the matter has not yet come before a meeting 
of the Board, but I know that after what I have 
told you, you will not considor for a moment 
asking that your daughter be admitted to an institutio 
where there is any question of the welcome extended 
to Jewish children.

I am answering frankly as you 
asked me to do and I know you will treat my letter 
as confidential.

I am returning Miss Cunning’s letter to 1'rs. Cohen.
Yours faithfully.


